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Pop-Up testing sites throughout Ohio are located in underserved areas and offer no-
cost COVID-19 testing and do not require a health care provider referral. A COVID-19 
Pop-Up testing site was hosted by the Ashtabula City Health Department at Our Lady 
of Peace Parish Community Center located at 1200 East 21st Street, Ashtabula, OH on 
August 31, 2020. Drive-Thru testing was conducted from 12:00pm-4:00pm. The Ohio 
National Guard performed the testing and volunteers were utilized to register, and 
provide education to patients who arrived to be tested.  
 
The Ashtabula City Health Department received support for the event from the 
following agencies: Ashtabula NAACP, State Road Medical Facility, Our Lady of Peace 
Parish, The American Red Cross, The Ashtabula County Health Department, The 
Conneaut City Health Department, Community Care Ambulance Network, Ashtabula 
City Manager’s Office, Ashtabula Police and Public Works Departments, The Ohio 
National Guard, The Ohio Department of Health, Ohio Governor Mike DeWine’s Office 
and the Minority Health Strike Force, along with community volunteers. 
 

• A total of 136 tests were administered  
• Testing statistics by place of residence:      

Ashtabula City 53 Dorset 3 Mansfield 2 Plymouth 2 
Ashtabula Twp 8 Gates Mills 1 Mentor 1 Rock Creek 5 
Austinburg 3 Geneva 7 North Kingsville 6 Saybrook 11 
Cleveland 1 Jefferson 7 North Royalton 1 Sheffield Twp 2 
Conneaut City 11 Kingsville 3 Orwell 4 Streetsboro 1 
Cortland 1 Madison 1 Painesville 1 Stow 1 

 



 

 

Testing statistics by county of residence 

Residing in Ashtabula County and Outside of Ashtabula County 

• Ashtabula County Residents: 125 
• Residents of other counties: 11 

Cuyahoga 3 
Lake 3 
Portage 1 
Richland 2 
Summit 1 
Trumbull 1 

• Testing Positivity Rate 
o Overall 7 positives of 136 tested (5.2%) 
o Ashtabula County 6 positives of 125 tested (4.8%) 

 


